
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Federation of Grewelthorpe and Fountains CE Primary Schools 
 

Believe Learn Flourish 

“Faith, Hope and Love, but the greatest of these is Love.” 

1Corinthians 13:13 

 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
I am writing to inform you of the class structures for September. 
 
Class 1: Nursery, Reception  -Mrs Longstaff and Mrs Todd 
Class 2: Year 1 and Year 2     -Mrs Hickingbotham and Mrs Field 
Class 3: Year 3 and Year 4     -Mr Gamble 
Class 4: Year 5 and Year 6     - Mr Breckon 
 
Mrs Field will be moving back across to Grewelthorpe to work as a job share with Mrs 
Hickingbotham. 
 
We have a very small intake of Nursery and Reception children this year but have larger 
numbers in Class 2, so there will be opportunities for Reception and Year 1 children to be 
taught together through our enquiry based adaptive curriculum and we will set up a key worker 
system for our Nursery and Reception children. 
 
We are also going to relocate the classes. Class 1 is going to move to the outdoor classroom as 
their outdoor provision is immediately outside and there is access to toilets. Class 2 will move 
to Class 1 so that the Year 1 children can also access the outdoor provision. Class 4 will move to 
the Class 2 space as this is a larger classroom space and it means that they can access the 
resources needed from the main building. 
 
If you have any questions about September then there is a meeting after school on 7th July.  
 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Pam Acheson 


